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The Education Center

January 4, 2013

Dear Osborn Hili Community:

As students returned to Osborn Hill School last Wednesday, they may have noticed some “new”
arcas that they haven’t seen for a while. As we had expected, the gym hallway, computer room,
bathrooms, reading room, and resource room are all open and being used again. Additionally, we
are thrilled to report that the library has opened earlier than expected. BOB will be making a
farewell visit next week. While the students will miss BOB, we are certain they will feel right at
home in their own library.

We will now focus our attention to the remediation of the gymnasium. This area will be closed for
the remainder of the school year. Due to the anticipated expense of this project, it falls under a
“capital improvement” project and must go before Town bodies for approval. At this time, we
don’t have a firm estimate on when this project will be approved or scheduled.

Please know that we have worked diligently to obtain full building usage, and regret the many
inconveniences that students and staff have endured. With the successful re-opening of the Library

Media Center, we hope that some normalcy has returned. Thank you for your understanding and
support as we move forward with the Town process to regain use of the gymnasium.

Sincerely.

WJ%% Prein b Osmpni,

David G. Title, Superintendent Frank Arnone, Principal

P.O. Box 320189 301 Kings Highway East Fairfield, Connecticut 06825




